
 

 

GENERAL MEETING  
 

Wednesday     November 9, 2022     6:00 pm 
 

The Vet‘s Club 
 

MEMBERS & GUESTS CORDIALLY INVITED! 
 

(Must be vaccinated and 21 or older, please) 
 
 

Reminder; No alcohol allowed 
 
 

More details inside on page 6 

NOVEMBER 2022  

PO Box 70528 
Springfield, OR 97475 
www.altairsports.org 
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RECURRING SOCIAL EVENTS 

TGIF  - 6:00 p.m. 
 

Every Friday, TGIFs are a fun way to get together on Friday 
nights but we must continue to be careful of the Covid virus.  
Please check  and double check Google Groups emails for any 
changes or updates to the TGIF. The location for people’s homes 
will be posted on the Google Group site a day or 2 before the 
TGIF. (Please check your spam folder if you don’t get an update.) 
 

Please Note 
TGIF’s after the monthly meetings  
have not had good attendance so lets 
Do Our Own Thing on those Friday nights.  
Members only and please be vaccinated. 

 
Vaccinated members only please. 

 

Nov 4      McMenamin’s East 
      1485 E 19th St, Eugene 
      Under the party tent  
 

Nov 11      Do your own thing  
 

Nov 18      Centennial Steakhouse 
                   1300 Mohawk Blvd, Springfield 
                   Reserved tables inside 
 

Nov 25      6th Street Grill 
                   55 W 6th Street, Eugene  
                   Reserved side room for Altair 
                   Street Parking or Hult Center parking garage 
 

Dec 2   Roaring Rapids Pizza Co 
                   4006 Franklin Blvd, Springfield 
                   Reserved room on the LEFT side  
 

 

A few restaurants have separate spaces/rooms available and vac-
cinated servers. If you are comfortable with this, please give it a 
try.  Suggestions always welcome. See you at the TGIF!   
 

 

Please remember to tip!   

 DROP-IN VOLLEYBALL MOVES INDOORS 
 

Date:  Every Tuesday  
Time:  5:45—7 pm 
Place:  Willamalane Bob Keefer sports center 
   250 S 32nd St     Springfield.  
Contact:  Erich Kaufman  541-556-4211 
   Larry See.     541-510-3846 
   Max Liebreich   541-484-1980 
    

We go for food and drinks at the Stadium Sports Bar follow-
ing the “games”. 
 

JOIN IN THE FUN OF PLAY 
or COME CHEER ON THE 
PLAYERS!!!! 
 

PINOCHLE (Bi-weekly on Tue/Thur) 
 

We welcome anyone interested in playing or learning the 
game to join us. (Must be member and fully vaccinated.) 2 
weeks prior to game night, the host will determine and email 
number of players and if potluck or snacks only.  
-Please wait to RSVP to the host after the host sends out email 
with specifics for the event, you may be added to a waiting list. 
All skill levels welcome. Play 3 games, 40 minutes each.   
 

Arrival-5:45 pm    Potluck-6-6:30 pm   Game starts 6:30 pm 
 

Members only 
 

Date:  Thursday, November 10 
Host:  Vicki Cote’ 
Contact:  541-221-9657 
 

Date:  Tuesday, November 22 
Host:  Eric Swegels 
Contact:  Caryl Smartt  541-520-9515 
 
  
.-Please be willing to play 3 or 5 handed if needed. 
-Host will provide non-alcoholic beverage or bring your own 
choice, and a $1- $2 donation helps offset the hosts’ costs. 
-For a refresher or lessons on pinochle, please contact : 
 
Vicki Cote’           541-221-9657 or  vkcote@msn.com. 
Barby Bakke       541-513-3280 

PICKLEBALL NEWS  
 

Time:     2:00 pm time slot on Mondays. 
 

Where:   Bob Keefer Center at 250 S32nd St.   
             

Cost:       $3 per person and you will need to RSVP.  
 

  Beginners are always welcome! 
 

Contact:  Linda Tharp 541-741-2634  

  HIGHLIGHTS OF THIS ISSUE 
¶ The  Altair General Meeting will be at The Vets 

Club.        It will be a potluck. 

¶ Board Meetings will be held at The Vets Club. 

¶ Walk events scheduled this month. 

¶ FIRST Friday Campus/museum tour & lunch 
continues. 

¶ Biking will will be by googlegroups this month.  

¶ Volleyball will continue this month.  

¶ Pickle Ball will continue this month.  

¶ Pinochle continues this month. 

¶ Hiking and Golf are over for the season 
 

 

https://www.google.com/maps/search/250+S+32nd+st?entry=gmail&source=g


 

 

HIKING/WALKING—SPORTS 
 

HIKING DIRECTOR:        Dan Gerg      541-844-4644  Gregg Fuller    541-520-6809   
IN-TOWN WALKS DIRECTOR:     Helen Martz     541-345-6229 

WAIVERS 
Please remember that all members and guests MUST sign the Altair Day Trip/Event Sign-up and 
Waiver for any Altair activities/events/trips.    

The addresses for the most common meeting locations (for carpooling) are as follows: 
 

Jerry’s    Hwy 99 Eugene (under the hammer nearest Hwy 99) 
Albertson’s    58th and Main Springfield- (east side of lot) 
Shell Station   86623 Franklin Blvd  (Exit 189 off I-5 @ 30th St   
Shari’s    Beltline Hwy, Springfield (Gateway area) 
Target    4575 W.11th and Beltline, Eugene (south side of parking lot near W.11th Ave) 
Berg’s Ski   367 W. 13th, Eugene 

IMPORTANT!! RSVP THE HIKE LEADER  Call, text or email trip leaders to reserve your spot on the 
hike. Hikes can be cancelled or rescheduled for a variety of reasons, including lack of hikers and weather, or chang-
es to meeting times, so we need to be able to contact you. CHANGES will also be on the ALTAIR 
GROUP EMAIL site.   
 

Hiking lengths are round trip. Wear appropriate walking shoes or hiking boots, and bring water.   
Trekking poles or hiking sticks may be helpful for uneven terrain. 
Note: Please respect those who are sensitive to fragrances by not wearing scented products on hikes.  
 

Carpooling: Always be prepared to drive yourself to the trailhead. Even though health restrictions have recently 
been lifted, we are still exercising reasonable caution. Some drivers may only allow vaccinated participants in the 
vehicle, or limit the number of passengers.  

All  Altair activities are subject to Coronavirus guidelines.  
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DATE: HIKING (level, mileage, elev & info)  TIME MEET AT (address_    
And fees) 

CONTACT PHONE 

 Hiking has ended for the year, 
restarts in the Spring 

    

      

RECURRING IN TOWN HIKES AND WALKS:   
 Fall/Winter - 10am;  Spring - 9am;  Summer - 8am.   

DATE: HIKE (mileage & level) TIME MEET AT CONTACT PHONE 

EVERY Weds. 3-5  miles, easy, Morse Ranch, 
South Hills. 
Meet back at Friendly Street Market 
for coffee afterwards  

 
10:00 a.m. 

Friendly St. Mar-
ket 

Helen Martz 541-345-6229 

Every Friday 4-5 miles, easy, East Eugene Hen-
dricks Park  
Meet back at Seize the Café for coffee 
afterwards  

10:00 am 25th & Alder  Helen Martz 541-345-6229 

FIRST Friday 
Campus/
museum tour & 
lunch 

To Hendricks Park, then U of O 
campus, free admission to Muse-
um of Natural & Cultural History 
and the art museum. 

10:00 am 25th & Alder  Helen Martz 541-345-6229 

Every Saturday parking lot at 5th and High Street to 
Skinners Butte;  easy 2-4 miles.; Meet 
back at Provisions in the 5th Street 
Market, for coffee afterwards  

10:00 am 5th Street & 
High Street  
parking lot 

Helen Martz 541-345-6229 
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GOLF—SPORTS 
c 

GOLFING: Co-Directors:  Scott Barkhurst   541-515-1157                       scottb@uoregon.edu 
       Brian Taggart      541-525-5444             btaggart48@gmail.com 

ALTAIR GOLF IS OVER FOR THE SEASON, restarts in the Spring 

Scott Barkhurst, Altair Golf Co-Chair 
541-515-1157 

                                         BIKING   
BIKING:  Director:    Caryl Smartt          541-520-9515 

DATE: BIKE (mileage & 
level) 

TIME MEET AT CONTACT PHONE 

Month of Octo-
ber 
Tuesdays 

Biking Buddies 
 

  As announced on Google Groups  Caryl Smartt 541-520-9515 

Month of Octo-
ber 
Thursdays 

Easy riders    As announced on Google Groups  Caryl Smartt 541-520-9515 

Country Rides Weekend rides    As announced on Google Groups  Caryl Smartt 541-520-9515 

      

Please note:  Please inform your ride leader that you are coming on the ride 

WAIVERS 
Please remember that all members and guests MUST sign the Altair Day Trip/Event Sign-up and 
Waiver for any Altair activities/events/trips.    

R A F F L E TICKETS 
 
Raffle tickets! Raffle tickets! Get your raffle tickets! We sell raffle tickets each month at the general 
meeting. This adds a little fun to the gathering, a little money to lucky winners, and a little funds to our 
bank account. $1 for one ticket or $5 for six tickets. Of the amount taken in, $20 goes to the winner of 
the drawing for all who have birthdays that month. Then the remainder is split between the club and the 
winners of the drawing. At the board meeting of June 2022 meeting, the Board approved the split to be 
among two member-winners rather than one. That means you have double the chances to win! Raffle 
tickets will be sold at the August Annual Picnic and at each general meeting. So, have a little fun, buy 
tickets and support your club! (And being that there have been few trips in the last couple of years, it’s 
good to have that extra income!) 
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WINTER—SPORTS  (SEASONAL) 
 

SKI:   Co-Directors:   Amy Donnelly  541-514-5745  Gregg Fuller  541-520-6809 
       Gwynne McLaughlin  541-335-1170 

DATE & TIME: 
*means pending board 
approval* 

ALTAIR 
EVENT: 
Y/N 

TRIP/EVENT: 
Location to meet 

SPORT: 
 (downhill, XC ski, snowshoe) 
mileage, level  if appl.) 

CONTACT 
NAME 

CONTACT IN-
FORMATION 

LOCAL SKI EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES 
 

Gwynne McLaughlin (541 335 1170), Amy Donnelly (541 514 5745) and Gregg Fuller (541 520 6809) are co-chairs of the ski 

committee this year.  
 

Tom Arnold is the Eugene area representative to the NWSCC trustmetom@comcast.net. 541-729-2251 
 

All alpine skiers, XC skiers and snowshoeing enthusiasts are invited Sunday, November 13, at 5p.m. to the Hyatt Place Skybar 
(333 Oakway rd. 5th floor) for a Snow season Planning/ Meet/Greet gathering. Please join us to kick off this winter season! 
(No host bar/menu.) 
 

Gwynne and Amy are offering SnowChasers’ Getaway, Altair’s only (so far) ski trip this season. You can find all the details 

elsewhere in this newsletter. SnowChasers’ Getaway is open to members of other NWSCC clubs; last year we had several folks 

from Portland come down and join us.  
 

Summer activities at Mt. Bachelor are over for the season. They are gearing up for the winter ski season, with an anticipated 

opening of November 25.  You can find more information on their website. Watch this space as more details are revealed.  
 

Mt. Hood Meadows will again offer free season passes to well-seasoned skiers 75 years old and older. They also plan to open 

November 25. Season passes can be acquired at their downtown office Wednesday through Sunday.  
 

As I update this article, the mountain webcams are showing a nice early season dusting of snow. It seems likely that the areas 

will begin operations as planned.  
 

To date I have heard nothing regarding Hoodoo and Willamette Ski areas. Opening dates, of course are mostly weather de-

pendant. Willamette will be co-managed with another outfit. Check the internet for details.  
 

There will not be Warren Miller or Teton Gravity movies in Eugene this year. The nearest showings will be in Portland and 

Bend.  
 

There won’t be ski busses from Berg’s to the ski areas this season.  
 

The Eugene Ski Swap, which supports the local Ski Patrol outfits, will be at the fairgrounds October 27 – 30. The format is the 

same as it has always been: bring in your used ski & snowboard equipment on Thursday or Friday, shop Friday night and all 

day Saturday, pick up your money for items sold and collect any items that didn’t sell on Sunday. Left over items become the 

property of the Ski Patrol.  
 

One final note: Snowvana, the big Portland ski & snowboard season kickoff event, is scheduled for November 19 – 21 at the 

Oregon Convention Center. Details at www.portlandskifever.com. 

FAR WEST SKI ASSOCIATION UPCOMING TRIPS 
 Tom Arnold – Eugene area representative to the NWSCC trustmetom@comcast.net. 541-729-2251  

 

As a member of Altair Ski and Sports Club (yes, we are still a ski club!), you are automatically a member of the NorthWest Ski 

Club Council  

(NWSCC www.nwskiers.org ). The NWSCC is in turn a part of the Far West Ski Association (FWSA www.fwsa.org). What 

does this mean for you? Whether or not you are a skier, there are benefits to being a FWSA member, mainly the trips – both 

ski and non-ski, at home and abroad – that FWSA organizes. Check out what is already on the calendar. Further details about 

these trips as well as new excursions are added regularly, so I suggest you bookmark these websites.  
 

Here is what FWSA has planned: Africa 2024; Galapagos 2026.  

Domestic ski trips: Zermatt, Utah 2022; Big White (Canada) 2023; Jackson Hole, Wyoming 2023 

International ski trips: Solden (Austria) with Black Forest extension 2022; Zermatt (Switzerland) 2023. Madonna de Campi-

glio TBA Winter 2022 (International Ski/Snowboard week). I’ve heard rumors that a ski trip to Chile is in the works., proba-

bly in July or August of 2024. If you’ve ever thought about skiing in the southern hemisphere, where it is winter in July, this 

could be your opportunity.  
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GENERAL MEETING 
(21 and older please 

 

Wednesday, NOVEMBER 9, 2022 
6:00 P.M. 

 

The Vet’s Club (upstairs) 

1626 Willamette St. Eugene 
 

6:00 p.m. - Sign up for trips & activities 
6:15 p.m. –Potluck begins 
6:45 p.m. - Orientation for guests & new member 
7:00 p.m. - General Meeting (Starts promptly at 7 p.m.) 
   

DO NOT PARK  in the lot behind the Vet’s Club. This lot is 
reserved for restaurant patrons. Please park on the street. 

 

GUESTS: Guests are welcome to attend up to three complimentary 
meetings if they wish to learn about our club  
before joining or they may join immediately.  

 

Vaccine Cards will be checked 
 

Reminder; No alcohol allowed 

JUST A FEW THINGS TO POINT OUT: 

¶ The band for the Holiday Party is the same band we 
had at the Summer Picnic, RIFFLE. Remember how 
much fun we had!! They know what music we like!!! 

¶ This party should not be avoided by singles, as we ALL 
eat, visit, and dance together. This is a holiday celebra-
tion with the Altair family. 

¶ BUT, if you don’t dance that is OK… Just tap your foot 
to the beat and enjoy!! 

¶ We are going to have silent auctions to bid on similar 
to our last Holiday events. Stay tuned on some of the 
items. 

¶ We will have a staged photo area as in the past, AND 
we would love to hear from those who enjoy photog-
raphy and would want to volunteer to take a shift in 
taking photos. 

¶ We will have CDs made of the photos and will offer 
them at a future General Meeting so you can retain 
your own memories. 

 

Please contact us to make your reservation now. 

Headline:      November 9 Potluck and Program Will 
    Take Us on a "Journey to the Outskirts of the Universe" 
 

A potluck and slide presentation that will take us to the out-
skirts of the Universe are on tap for the November general 
meeting.  (You can count on potlucks at all general meetings 
for the near future.} And you can count on an "out of this 
world" experience for the Wednesday, November 9 pro-
gram. Amateur astronomer extraordinaire Larry Deckman will 
deliver a slide presentation called "A Journey to the Outskirts 
of the Universe."  
 

This program will take you beyond Earth's atmosphere until 
you're seeing our home planet from 150 miles up.  Ascending 
higher, you'll reach the Moon and the planets of our solar sys-
tem. Then it's off to the stars and clouds of the Milky Way gal-
axy, followed by the clusters of galaxies at the edge 
of the universe. Illustrated entirely with beautiful photographs 
from NASA and the world's great telescopes, this 30 minute 
journey to the outskirts of the universe is genuinely conscious-
ness expanding.      
 

So grab your potluck dishes, your Community Service toiletries 
contributions, and put on your space suit for an exciting ride. 
 
Joella Ewing,   Altair Board Member At Large 

ALTAIR HOLIDAY PARTY 

Date:  Friday, December 09, 2022 
 

Time:  6:00 pm—10:30 pm  
 

Place:  Springfield Elks, 1701 Centennial 
 

Live Music: RIFFLE band 
 

Cost:  $45 members 
   $50 non-members 
   No refunds 

 Pay be check, cashier’s check, bank  
    check – no credit card & NO cash 
 

Minimum: 70 required (must be vaccinated) 
 

Dinner:  Pork loin 
   Chicken Marsala 
   Veg.  Lasagna 
 

Signups: Ending November 25th
 

 

Co-hosts: Janice Wardan 541-517-6067 
    jwardan@comcast.net 
 

   Max Liebreich 541-484-1980  
    maxliebreich@gmail.net  
 

   Dave Schuck  503-805-1220 
    omomodad@comcast.net  
 

Please see flyer on page # 12 for full details. 

NEW MEMBER HOLIDAY  

GIFT EXCHANGE 
Date:  Sunday, December 04, 2022 
 

Time:  6:00 pm—9:00 pm (ish) 
 

Place:  521 Covey Lane 
  (Janice Wardan’s house) 
 
Limit:  New Members Only  
   (within the past 18 months) 
 

Bring:  Beverage of choice 
  Wrapped gift (approx. $10 value) 
 

Hosts:  Membership Committee 
 

RSVP: Kathy Lindstrom  541-852-7406 
  klindstrom3@msn.com 
 

  Joyce Eltz  541-554-2326 
  joyceeltz@aol.com 
 

  Janice Wardan 541-517-6067 
  jwardan@comcast.net  
   
This is a special holiday event , hosted by the Member-
ship Committee, for those who have joined Altair with-
in the past 18 months and are vaccinated. 
 

 Please RSVP!! 
 

   (see flyer on page # 11) 
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  2022 COMMUNITY SERVICE CALENDAR 

November  Giving Tree: family children’s gifts.  Homes for Good.  Toiletries  

December  Giving Tree – Return wrapped gifts with gift tag attached. Toiletries.  

 Toiletries, soaps, shampoos, etc. are needed and will be collected all year. Please drop them in 
our handy collection bag at any meeting. 

COMMUNITY SERVICES: 
 

Co-Directors:  Joella Ewing    541-513-7896  Patrice McCaffrey 541-954-2649  
           Janet Rumsey    541-736-1620 

    Our community service mission is to give assistance to our local community. Many agencies benefit from your generous 
donation of toiletries. At every Altair meeting we have a handy drop off bag for toiletries. We accept all sizes: travel to 
large bottles of shampoo, body wash, soaps, tooth brushes, tooth paste, sanitary supplies, band-aids, baby wipes etc. 
Throughout the year we also collect Nonperishable food, children’s art supplies, gently used children’s books 
and gently used coats, all sizes. NEW items we collect, sizes toddler to adult, NEW underwear, NEW socks all sizes, 
and NEW children size pajamas.  Agencies receiving our donations are: Bags of Love, Women’s Space, the Mission, Lind-
holm Service Center, St. Vincent de Paul, Relief Nursey, Nightingale Conestoga Hut Village, and Homes For Good. PLEASE 
review the following calendar and plan to HELP your neighbors. Stop at the local Dollar Store to pick up some toiletries, 
Stop at the local St. Vincent de Paul, Good Will, or garage sale and give a child a book or coat to love. 

HIGHLIGHTS OF OCTOBER 19, 2022 BOARD MEETING* 
 

*In an effort to provide transparency of Altair’s Board of Director’s activities, Highlights of the Board Meeting will 
be posted each month. These are not a part of the official minutes until reviewed & approved at the next Board 
Meeting.  (All members are welcome to attend Board Meetings held monthly on the 3rd Wednesday.)  
 
¶ December Holiday Dinner and Dance at Springfield Elks approved. 
¶ Community Service has the ‘Giving Tree’ for the Nov/Dec General meetings. 
¶ Clubexpress Modernization software further considered, under review. 
¶ November General Meeting again includes Potluck, more details to come. 
¶ September Treasurer’s report approved; IRS accepted tax return filed timely. 
¶ Monthly Board mtg. date each month under review for possible change. 
¶ 72 attendees were at the October General Meeting! 
 

--submitted by:   Cynthia Butler 
     Altair Secretary 

GIVING TREE 
 
You can make a child happy this Christmas. Just choose an ornament from the Giving Tree, which will 
be on display at the November 9th general meeting. On the ornament will be the name of a child and a 
gift the child would like for Christmas. 
 
Buy and wrap the gift, attach the ornament, and bring it to the December 14 general meeting to put un-
der the tree. The gifts go to children served by Homes for Good, formerly known as the Lane County 
Housing Authority, which subsidizes housing for low income people. Thank you for bringing joy to a 
child. 
 
Community Services Committee  
Patrice, Janet R. & Joella 
 



 

 

 ————  BOARD MEMBERS  ———— 
President   Milan Kothari   619-665-7575 
Vice President   
Secretary   Cynthia Butler   503-523-7705 
Treasurer    Mary Ernst   541-206-4540 
Board at Large   Joella Ewing    541-513-7896 
    Mary Hogan   253-495-9896 
Past President  Larry See    541-510-3846 
————  COMMITTEES & COORDINATORS ——— 
Biking   Caryl Smartt   541-520-9515 
Bowling    
Community Service Joella Ewing    541-513-7896 
    Patrice McCaffrey  541-954-2649 
    Janet Rumsey   541-736-1620 
Dance Director  Jay Gould    206-595-6716  
Data Base Manager Janice Wardan   541-517-6067 
Email Group (Google) Ted Merydith   541-521-5790 
Equipment/InventoryErich Kaufman            541-556-4211 
Finance Committee  
Golf    Scott Barkhurst   541-515-1157  
    Brian Taggart   541-525-5444 
Hiking   Dan Gerg    541-844-4644 
    Gregg Fuller   541-520-6809 
Meet-up Group  Laurie Steinbruck  541-914-3698 
Membership Comm. Janice Wardan (Contact) 541-517-6067 
    Joyce Eltz    541-554-2326 
    Erich Kaufman   541-556-4211 
    Kathy Lindstrom  541-852-7406 
    Max Liebreich   541-484-1980 
    Dave Schuck   541-805-1220 
    Barby Bakke   (Greeter) 541-513-3280  
Newsletter Editor Ted Merydith   541-521-5790 
NWSCC Rep.  Tom Arnold   541-729-2251 
Pickleball    Linda Tharp   541-741-2634  
    Larry See    541-510-3846 
Pinochle   Vicki Cote’    541-221-9657 
Publicity   Scott Barkhurst   541-343-9406 
Skiing   Gwynne McLaughlin  541-335-1170 
    Amy Donnelly    541-514-5745 
    Gregg Fuller   541-520-6809 
Social Committee Claudia Liontos   541-915-6728 
    Janice Wardan   541-517-6067 
TGIF    Ros Goodman   541-954-2479  
Volleyball   Erich Kaufman            541-556-4211 
    Larry See    541-510-3846 
    Max Liebreich   541-484-1980 
Walking In-town Helen Martz   541-345-6229 
Web Master  Dale Tronrud   541-344-0024 
 

To contact Altair by email info@altairsports.org  

GENERAL INFORMATION 
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————  MEMBERSHIP DUES  ———— 
 

The Membership year is November 1st to October 
31st. Annual dues are $75.00.  Current Members 
renewing their dues will be given a discount of 
$5.00 if paid prior to November 1st and Member-
ship has not lapsed. (Discounted renewal rate would be 
$70.00 if paid prior to November 1st.) 
 

PAYMENT SCHEDULE:  

Nov 1 through the following Oct 31st  $75.00              
March 1 through the following Oct 31st  $50.00           
July 1 through the following Oct 31st  $25.00                
 

Membership includes access to Altair’s e-mail Group; to 
“Members’ Only” events; and 
Members’ discounts to Altair 
events and select stores.  

 WHAT’S HAPPENING? 

 

Check the following communication systems 
 

—-MONTHLY GENERAL MEETING: held the 2nd 
Wednesday of each month at the Vet’s Club, 1626 
Willamette Street,   Eugene, Oregon, 2nd floor.  

 

—NEWSLETTER: Is posted monthly on the Altair web 
site (www.altairsports.org), & sent via Altair email 
Group  to members. 

 

—WEBSITE:  www.altairsports.org  available to the 
public and contains: 
 - Current newsletter (+ 3 past issues) 
 - Master Calendar with all events, trips, hikes, 
       bikes, and maps for locations 
 - All Altair forms & documents 
 - By-laws & guidelines  
 - Contact information 
  

—Email to contact Altair:   info@altairsports.org  
  

—Altair GROUP  Email :  is strictly for  
MEMBERS ONLY for immediate updates or announce-
ments of events/trips.  When you join Altair, you are au-
tomatically set up with our group email. Messages ad-
dressed  to altairsports@googlegroups.com will be sent to 
all registered members. 
If you have any questions, please contact Ted  
Merydith at tomerydith@gmail.com . 
 

—ALTAIR POLICIES & PROCEDURES:  is a compi-
lation of all guidelines, policies, & information pertaining 
to Altair in alpha order.  It is a reference or “GO-TO” re-
source for new or existing members. 
 —–www.altairsports.org 
 —-Click on FORMS & DOCS. 
 — Click on “Altair Policies & Procedures” 
  

—MONTHY MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORIES:  are 
emailed on the Altair email Group (Member’s only) . 
Questions, contact Janice Wardan. 
 

We hope this assists you.    You are important to us, so 
please feel free to contact us if you need help. (please see 
contact list on the left) 
 

 

Just a reminder that Altair still 
has a Zoom account that we 
can use for activities.  Due to 
the uncertainty of Covid and restrictions, the Board 
approved establishing an annual account which was 
less cost than the monthly basis.   
 

Zoom is an excellent venue for sharing videos, docu-
mentaries, photos, meetings, games, virtual Garage 
Sales…… activities pertaining to Altair.  We have had 
several photo sessions of member’s trips that have 
been of interest to others.  
 

Our account only allows one session at a time, so we 
ask that you schedule your sessions. 
 

Contact: Janice Wardan  (jwardan@comcast.net)  
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MEMBERSHIP 

OCTOBER GENERAL MEETING STATS 
  

# of guests attending:                 3 

# of new members attending:            

# of members attending:         69 
      Total attending meeting:                72 
 
Membership as of last month:   179 
   New members this month:    
   (at meeting or by mail)       
Total Membership:    179 
      
New & Renewing Members:        
         
         
         
Raffle Winners:       
 

Birthday: August     Dan Gerg 
General Raffle: 50/25/25  Sigrid Lambros 
        Janet Rumsey 

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

Sherry D. Lady 11/06 

Patrice McCaffrey 11/15 

John F. Lee 11/16 

Nancy A. Gripp 11/17 

Patricia C. Martin 11/18 

Fred R. Thomas 11/18 

Larry M. See 11/19 

Marlene Barkhurst 11/19 

Stephen E. Brander 11/21 

Christine L. Watts 11/23 

Donna L. Graling 11/24 

Karen F. Mornes 11/25 

Richard J. Branchik 11/25 

Sigrid S. Lambros 11/27 

Larry Kon Ralphs 11/29 

BOARD MEETING 
(Open to all members) 

 
Wednesday, November 16, 2022 

 
6:00 p.m. 

A Room at the Vet’s Club 
1626 Willamette St, Eugene  

 
Check Vet’s Club for notice of meeting location 

 (downstairs/if in use meet upstairs in ‘Founder’s Room) 
 

NOTE: If you are presenting an event /trip for approval or an item for discussion, please advise the Secretary 
or the President so the item can be added to the Agenda.   

Please bring copies of your proposal for each Board member. (see Trip/Event Guidelines) 
We do not have access to a copy machine at the Board Meeting. Thank you in advance. 

Attention all Members 
 
Please take pictures of any Altair trip, event, walk, hike, bike ride, sports, or activity that you attend.  
This fall we will put them together and make a power point presentation to share at a monthly meeting, 
so we can see some of the places we go, things we see, things we do.  People pictures are great too.  The 
pictures will only be shared with the Membership. More details to follow, but for now please take a few 
photos to contribute.  



 

 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE 
 

NOW IS THE TIME!!!!!!! 
 

Now is the time to start planning those post Covid-19 events and trips. 
Now is the time to start dreaming of what fun things you want to do.   
Now is the time to start dreaming of what fellow members want to do. 
Now is the time to check on availabilities for reservations or transportation. 
Now is the time to start gathering comparable pricing. 
 

As the weather appears to be changing, this is the perfect time to plan for the future.  Altair events or trips 
begin their planning a year (or more) in advance.   Under normal conditions, our Christmas party venue 
is reserved a year in advance, the Crater Lake trip is reserved a year in advance, The annual picnic reser-
vations are made in advance; the National Park trips that Diane Kaufman and Gary Chaffins have orga-
nized probably begin MORE than a year in advance, the house boat trips that were organized require res-
ervations a year in advance.  So—now is the time! 
 

Your event may not be as detailed as the ones mentioned above; however, you can still begin piecing to-
gether the components.  You can also start spreading the hope of good times to come by talking about 
your plans. 
 

Remember that if you have an idea, your Social Committee is there to help you and former trip captains 
would be happy to share some of their experiences and expertise.  If you want an idea, we have lists and 
notebooks of possibilities. 
 

We also want to remind members that we still have a paid Zoom account that we use for various meetings 
and is available for Altair purposes.  This really is a great way to communicate during restricted times.  
You-Tube has lots of ideas for Zoom activities.   We’ve suggested in the past of having Altair Book Review 
sessions.   We just need volunteers to step up.  If you want to schedule a Zoom session, contact Janice 
Wardan.  
 

As we are approaching the holiday season, our Social Trip/ Event Committee wants to help you plan for 
future trips and events. 

 

And we can do it together!! 
 

Janice Wardan  jwardan@comcast.net  
Claudia Liontos claudiabailey22@gmail.com  

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 
  
Please remember that the new membership year begins November 1st.   If you do 
not renew, your name will NOT appear in the Altair Directory and soon you will no longer have access to 
the Altair Email Group.  Your membership is important to us and we want to remain in con-
tact with you.  We really want your contact information to be listed in the Altair Directory and for you 
to have access to the Altair Email Group.  
 

As of November 1st, the dues are $75 for new members and any renewing members.  Any renewals post-
marked after November 1st will be at the $75 rate.  (For your convenience, a Membership Application 
form is attached to this newsletter on page #_____.) 
 

Notice:  Because our email group is for MEMBERS ONLY, we will need to remove your ac-
cess in December.  The cutoff date in December is to be determined and you will be noti-
fied prior to any action being taken.   

 

You are important to us, we want to stay in touch with you! 
 

---Your Membership Committee 
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NEW MEMBER SOCIAL & HOLIDAY GIFT EXCHANGE 
 

Sunday, December 04 2022 
 

If you joined Altair within the past 18 months, the Membership Committee has a Sunday evening so-
cial planned just for you with light snacks.  These new member socials are held quarterly and are de-
signed to help our newest members get to know each other in a fun and relaxed environment and to 
find out what our club has to offer.  The socials are informal gatherings with other new members . We 
hope that new members will attend each quarter of their first 18 months (or 6 times). 
 

This social is a casual & festive gift exchange evening with other new members. Due to precautions 
& space limitations, this event is for the new members ONLY, who are vaccinated. 
  
Date:  Sunday, December 04, 2022 
  
Time:   6:00 p.m. to approximately 9:00 p.m.(ish) 
  
Bring:  Please bring your own beverage (BYOB) 
  Wrapped gift to exchange of approximately $10.00 value— NOT a joke gift, please 
  
Place:  Janice Wardan’s house 
  521 Covey Lane  
  (just east of Autzen Stadium – see directions below)  
  541-517-6067 (cell) 

 
Hosts:  Membership Committee 
  
RSVP:  Kathy Lindstorm  klindstrom3@msn.com  541-852-7406 
  Joyce Eltz   joyceeltz@aol.com   541-554-2326 
  Janice Wardan  jwardan@comcast.net  541-517-6067  
 
Please note:  Due to Covid restrictions and space limitations, attendees must be fully vaccinat-
ed444777. If Altair has not verified your vaccination record, please provide it at this event.  You are 
very important to us, so we will make every attempt to get together in a safe environment. 
 
Directions: Go east on MLK Blvd; turn right on Lindley (2nd light after Autzen Stadium); take first left onto 
Colt (sign points to Covey Lane) and takes you directly to the North Gate of Quail Run gated community. 
(PLEASE NOTE:  Some GPS equipment will lead to the South Gate, which is not left open – follow directions 
above.) 
 
When the street ends, turn right onto Covey Lane. Follow Covey Lane to courtyard #5. Janice’s house is 521 
Covey Lane (with the bright yellow wicker chairs on the porch).  
 
Please park on Covey Lane as the courtyards are not large enough for parking. If you need additional direc-
tions, call Janice at 541-517-6067.  

Please RSVP. 
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ALTAIR HOLIDAY PARTY  
 

Dinner, live music, dancing, 50/50 raffle & other surprises!!! 
  

 It is time to spread the Holiday Cheer and join your Altair friends & guests for dinner,  
dancing, raffles and fun at the Springfield Elks Lodge.  Enjoy the spacious dance floor and live music  

by the ever popular RIFFLE Band! 
 
 

Affordable fees, 50/50 raffle, and you can RESERVE your seat from a seating chart when you sign up.  If you want to share 
a portion or a whole table with your friends, you can reserve additional spaces (over 2 people) for an additional $2.00 per 
person. 

 
Date:   Friday, December 9, 2022   
 

Time:   6:00 p.m. to 10:30 p.m. 
 

Place:   Springfield Elks Lodge 
   1701 Centennial Blvd. 
   Springfield, OR  97477 
 

Live Music:  by the band, RIFFLE 
 

Cost:   $  45.00 members  
 $  50.00 non-members 
 
 Please pay by Check, Cashierôs Check, Bank Check, Direct Deposit  
 Sorry, no credit card system at this time and NO CASH 
 

Minimum:  70  required minimum 
 

Dinner:  Entr®e choices: 
    -Pork Loin roasted with Baby Red Potatoes  
    -Chicken Marsala served with Rice Pilaf.  
    -Vegetable Lasagna 
 

    Included with all entr®es:  Tossed Green Salad, Vegetables, Freshly Baked     Rolls, Choice 
of Freshly Made Plated Dessert, Coffee, and Tea. 
 

Sign-ups:  Beginning at the October General Meeting (October 12, 2022) 
   Ending November 25, 2022 
 

Cancellation:  There will be no refunds unless there is a waiting list.  There will be no food ñtake   
 outsò  (to be fair to any on the Waiting List, any openings due to cancellations    will be offered to the next 
on the list). 
 

Co-hosts:  Janice Wardan  541-517-6067  jwardan@comcast.net 
   Max Liebreich  541-484-1980  maxliebreich@gmail.com 
   Dave Schuck   503-805-1220  omomodad@comcast.net  
 

 Reservations and payments required.  Sorry, no drop-ins! 
 

ALL PARTICIPANTS & GUESTS MUST BE VACCINATED. 
(Masks are optional. The venue does not require their staff to be vaccinated) 

 
Singles are welcome. Guests are welcome.  Dance experience is not 

 required.   Joyful Holiday Spirit is a must!!! 
 

                                      HAPPY HOLIDAYS!!!!!!!! 
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SNOWCHASERSô GETAWAY 2023 
Presented by Altair Ski & Sports Club – Eugene, Oregon 

 
EVENT LEADERS: Gwynne McLaughlin (541) 335 1170 ladyzim@msn.com 
                                  Amy Donnelly (541) 514 5745 buckinmare@gmail.com  
 
WHEN: January 6 – 8, 2023. 
 
WHERE: Fairfield Inn, Bend, Mt. Bachelor & local nearby snoparks. Note: This is NOT a black-
out weekend at Mt. Bachelor so restricted passes are OK. 
 
COST: (Per person double occupancy. Single supplement available.) Altair & NWSCC Members – 
$193 (check). Non-Members – $219 (check). Pizza party guests not signed up for the event - $16. 
CANCELLATION:  Last day to cancel will be Dec.15, 2022. 
 

Full payment and proof of COVID 19 vaccination due at sign-up. 
 
INCLUDED: 2 nights’ lodging at Fairfield Inn, Bend. (All real beds, no dorm or bunk beds.) Ex-
panded continental breakfast Saturday & Sunday mornings. Pizza party in the Fairfield Inn lobby 
Saturday night.  
 
NOT INCLUDED: Transportation, lift or snopark access (parking) fees, other meals not included 
above, incidentals, and alcoholic beverages, TBD no-host dinner Friday night at a nearby restau-
rant. Location will be dependent on COVID 19 restrictions at the time of the trip. 
  
Any carpooling should follow your home club protocols.  
 
BRING: Skis, snow shoes, appropriate clothing (this is a winter event!), bathing suit, cash for car-
pool and other needs, snopark parking permit (not required at Mt. Bachelor but needed at many 
other winter playgrounds). 
 
ESTIMATES: This event is planned for 20 people, but may be expandable depending on room 
availability. 
 
SIGNUPS: In-person sign ups will begin at the Nov. General Meeting (Nov. 9).  Last day to sign 
up will be at the Dec. General Meeting (Dec. 14).  
Remote signups please contact Gwynne or Amy (contact information above).  
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